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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
RENEWAL OF KING GEORGE CAR PARK & PERIMETER FENCING AT THE ACADEMY 
1ST JULY 2024 – 20TH SEPTEMBER 2024 
 
During the week beginning Monday 1st July, the academy will see works commencing on the renewal of 
the King George car park and the perimeter fencing. 
 
Currently students in ‘Respect’ and ‘Excellence’ Houses enter/exit the academy via the gates at the 
bottom of Scarborough but will no longer be able to do so. From 1st July they must use the main gates on 
King George Avenue. This is to segregate large numbers of students away from any contractor vehicles 
who will use the vehicular gate on Scarborough Avenue. 
 
We would also ask that parents/carers do not drop off or pick up students on Scarborough Avenue and 
use West End Drive instead.  
 
Should your child not arrive on time for school he/she will access the grounds via the pedestrian gate 
access on Scarborough Avenue and report straight to reception. 
 
Any parents/carers who visit the academy will also access the school reception via the pedestrian gate 
access on Scarborough Avenue, and if you travel by car, please park at the bottom of Scarborough 
Avenue on the left-hand side. 
 
We value your patience and understanding, and I am sure you will agree that exciting times lay ahead for 
the academy. 
 
Should you have any queries whatsoever then please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Assuring you of our best attention at all times. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Simon Leach 
Principal 
 
 


